PARTICIPATION PROGRAMME 2024-2025
LETTER OF SUPPORT

Tallinn, 26 February 2024

[ have the honour to inform you that

the Republic of Estonia

wishes to support the project:

Fostering peaceful and resilient communities
through museums and libraries

submitted by:

the Republic of Latvia
within the framework of the Participation Programme for the 2024-2025 biennium

for the following reasons:

1. UNESCO’s assistance to this project is of great importance and relevance as the project
helps promoting the goals of the UNESCO medium-term strategy for 2022-2029 and
statements of the MONDIACULT 2022 Final Declaration, especially regarding the
“role of culture for sustainable development, peace and stability, as a force for
resilience, social inclusion and cohesion™;

2. We believe that this project will build new, meaningful partnerships in Latvia,
Lithuania, Estonia, Georgia, Moldova and Ukraine to fulfil the mission of the
UNESCO to contribute to the implementation of the Agenda 2030 through culture,
education and science;

3. The project can give a substantial input into localizing the Sustainable Development
Goals both geographically and in terms of museum and library sectors.

Kerli Gutman-Normak
Secretary General
Estonian National Commission for



